
Howdy ya’ll,  

I can’t believe its June already…..I hope everyone got their tags in and are waiting as impatiently as I am 

to find out exactly where I get to hunt this fall.  I did get good news a couple of weeks ago, one of my 

best friends drew an Idaho Bighorn Sheep tag and I will be going on that hunt in late August. Never 

been on a sheep hunt and if any of you have any good advice, please call me or email me.  I would love to 

hear anything that would help me get ready for this hunt.  

A few things on the horizon this month……we will be hosting a Cheyenne Field Archers fun shoot on the 

30th of June.  This is also a member drive for new memberships and really just a way to get folks out to 

shoot and have some fun…see the info in this newsletter for directions and costs.  The state field shoot is 

the 23rd and 24th of this month at Cahill Park.  If you have any questions, please contact Mike Hoover.  

Also on the 23rd is Cheyenne’s Super Day.  We set up a few targets and let folks shoot and every year it’s 

a big hit.  We are still looking for help on that day, if you would like to help, please get in touch with me 

soon.  Thanks.   

A couple of big 3D shoots are coming up…..Laramie’s club will be hosting a shoot on the 21st and 22nd of 

July and our big 3D shoot is the 4th and 5th of August.  There is a lot of work that goes into setting up and 

running this shoot, we are always looking for volunteers.   Set up for our shoot will be on Friday the 3rd 

of August.  Any and all help is very much welcome and we will even buy you lunch and or supper.  It all 

depends on when the vendor will get there and get set up.   

I hope everyone is having a great summer so far….getting out and doing some camping and some fish-

ing.  As crazy as it seems, bow season is just around the corner…. 

As always, if you have any concerns, ideas or anything of that nature about the club, please feel free to 

call me anytime.  307-631-6507 

Thanks again for letting me be a part of this great club,       Dan  
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LEAGUES 

Paper Leagues  

Restart in Fall 

Need Member to Run 
 

3D  Leagues  

 Tuesdays  

& Thursdays 

Restart in Fall 

Need Member to Run 

 

 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

June 23rd 

Super Day 

10:00 am—5:00 pm 

 

June 30th 

Fun Shoot 

Membership  

Recruitment 

 

July 21st & 22nd 

Laramie 3D Shoot 

 

August 4-5th 

Bowhunters Weekend 

 

August 8-11, 2012 

Wyoming Senior  

Olympics 

 

A word from your President 

 

   AccessYes 

 

Dan Conrad and 
Neal Perkins pre-
senting representa-
tives from the Game 
and Fish Depart-
ment the check from 
Cheyenne Field 
Archers for Access 
Yes.   This was a rec-
ord at $1745.00. 



Cheyenne Field Archers Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

June 4, 2012 
 

Opening: 
The regular board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7: 04 pm on June 4th, 2012 at the Cheyenne Field Archers Of-
fice. 

Present: 
Board members present: Mike Hoover, Chad Whaley, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad and Mary Tharp.  Alternate board members present: Jim 
Frauendienst and Bob Day.  Others present Neal and Stephanie Perkins, Bob Graham and Chandler Carroll. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report  

Minutes presented.  Neal Perkins asked about orientation, a note will go out with the membership cards to inform new members that mandato-
ry orientation will be at 6:30pm the first Monday of the month.  Motion made to accept minutes by Chad Whaley, Seconded by Mike Lancaster, 
motion passed.   No treasurer’s report. 

Membership Report-currently there are 183 members. 

  B.  Old Business 

Accepting Debit cards for memberships-We will not be doing this at this time, due to the cost and lack of member to manage it. 

Orientation-Mandatory orientation for new members will be the first Monday of each month at 6:30pm. 

Fun Shoot (June 30th)- This was be a membership drive, anyone who signed up would shoot for free.  Otherwise, it will cost $10.00 to 
shoot, members and non-members alike.  It will be in the Polo Field, which is just off of 13th Street in Sun Valley.   Neal will do a flier. 

Tuesday Night Leagues-Last night will be May 22nd. 

Parks & Recreation Outdoor Adventures Program –two days, July 12th & 13th, 8:00 am – 3:00 pm.  Bob & Mary Jo Day, Mat Rusk, 
Mary & Al Tharp, Monica & Jim Mallon and Dan Conrad said they will participate in this program.  We may have to bring the kids into the 
range if the weather turns bad.  
  
Super Day- June 23rd.  This is a Parks & Recreation Event.  Neal and Stephanie Perkins, Joe and Chris McRady and Bob Day will work the 

morning.   Mike Hoover checked with Bruce Gettman to see if any of the older JOAD kids would want to help, Bruce will get back with us.  
Mary reported that she knew that John Wilson was taking some of the kids to the State shoot. 

Bow Hunters Weekend (BHW) 

 Food Vendor- Mike Hoover is checking with Bill on the food vendor. 
  B.O.W.-Michelle Anderson has requested that they be allowed to setup a table for B.O.W. memberships.  

 Buckles have been ordered by Monica Mallon. 
 T-shirts will have Chandler Carroll’s new logo-Chandler Carroll will order the t-shirts.   NOTE: 

             Chandler Carroll was the only entry into the new logo contest.  The new logo will be presented to 
             the  membership at the annual meeting in January 2013 for voting. 

Trophies-Bob and Mary Jo Day will take care of the kids’ trophies.   The will get the old 
        trophies out of the attic to repurpose them. 
Door Prizes-the club will spend $200.00 and members should go out and drum up some things for 
      door prizes.  Chandler Carroll said he will have some Bull Ridge garb for door prizes. 
Toilets-Stephanie Perkins will get with Triple J and reserve the toilets.  They usually give us 1 when 
        we pay for 2. 
Sponsorship package-we will have a sponsorship package by the end of the week for members to go 
        out and get sponsors for BHW. 
Raffle Prizes-Dan asked if Jeremy could get a GPS mapping package again.  Mary said she would 

              contact Jeremy and ask.  Need other raffle prizes. 
Mike Lancaster said he will get the kids stuff through Oriental Trading Company. 
Work Party-the week before.  DON’T forget the Moose Anchors. 
Radios-months ago the board voted to get 4 radios for BHW-Dan will see about getting the radios 

              through Sportsman’s Warehouse and will see if they will donate some door prizes. 
Dan will get with Bill Connor at Curt Gowdy to clarify issues with Friday night, that a map is 
        handed out at the gate and that the bike and horse trails are closed from Friday night to Sunday at 
        noon.  Discussion will also reserve Aspen Grove for BHW shooters during that same time frame. 
Water coolers will need to be placed and refilled periodically. 
The animal cores have NOT been ordered yet.  Dan will do this. 
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MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 3-D SHOOT 

JUNE 30TH 2012 

 

NEW MEMBERSHIP - Sign up for a new CFA membership - shoot for free  

RENEWAL MEMBERSHIPS - Renew a CFA membership - shoot for free 

MEMBERS - Shoot unlimited targets for $10.00  

Shoot Times - 9am to 2pm 

Location - Take Pershing east to Taft ð Turn south on Taft and drive to Meadow Dr - Turn left on Meadow Dr 

and drive to 13th St ð Turn left on 13th and look for signs. 

 

                                                                                                   

                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                          

      

 

 Boy Scout Camporee-May 19th-Mary & Al Tharp, Bob & Mary Jo Day & Monica & Jim Mallon and Brian and Eric Gerhart worked this 
event.  We will get a plaque or certificate to hang on the wall.  Mary said that we need a location to hang these Thank You things from the 
youth groups.  Neal suggested we hang them in the open range so every member can see them. 

AccessYes Shoots-April 24th & April 26th   - Neal Perkins and Dan Conrad met with Jeff Obrecht to present the check from Cheyenne 
Field Archers.  Neal said that this was a record, we collected $1745.00 over the old record of $1720.00. 

State Shoot-Mike Hoover reported that it will be Saturday and Sunday, June 23rd & 24th at Cahill Park, registration at 7:00 am. 

Curt Gowdy Archery Range-The range has been marked.  The bases are done and ready to be placed as soon as the target areas are cleared 
and leveled.  The Arrolast targets have been ordered and are set for delivery sometime the week of June 22nd.  Jim Frauendienst said that 
it should be up to Paul Gritten to get the manpower and to arrange for the bases to be set.  Jim said he would help to run machinery, but 
Paul should do his job. 

D.   New Business 

a)   Mail Boxes-Jim Frauendienst has found a box that has an in/out for $200.00.  Mike Hoover made a motion 
      to get this box, Chad Whaley seconded it.   The motion passed. 
 
b)  Ft. Collins Wednesday night shoot-Chandler and Jim reported that there is a Wednesday night 3d outdoor 
      shoot in Ft Collins.  Registration is 5:30pm – 6:15 pm.  Membership is $35.00 which gives you a park pass,  
       then $5.00 to shoot.  They are meeting at Flying J at 5:00pm to go down. 
 
c.    Ft Lupton Shoots – 900 on Saturday 
                                       600 on Sunday 

 

Chad Whaley made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mike Hoover seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
                                 
Minutes submitted by Mary Tharp    
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Next Board meeting 
July 2nd,  7:00 pm 
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